From: Hamer, Katherine - E&E [mailto:Katherine.Hamer@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 21 September 2016 10:06
To: Linda Griffiths
Cc: Planning Consultations - E&E
Subject: 16/00399/DISC Land SW of Bicester, adjoining Oxford Road and Middleton Stoney Road, Bicester
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Good morning Linda,

In reference to the above planning application, I have the following comments to make.

Recommendation:

Oxfordshire County Council, as the Local Highways Authority are happy to recommend the discharge of condition 33 (service trenches) of 06/00967/OUT, to the District Planning Authority.

Comments:

The only condition that I can really comment on is No. 33 Service Trenches. The details of service trenches, pipe runs and drains all appear to be in the places we would expect them to be, so I can see no reason to object to discharge of this condition.

The Road Agreements Team however, with other County Council teams, will carry out a detailed audit of the drainage and service routings, as part of the Section 38 road adoption process. This may raise issues that are not identified at this stage.

Should you wish to discuss this in more detail, then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kt Hamer 

Transport Planner
Transport Development Control
Cherwell and West Localities Team
Oxfordshire County Council
County Hall
New Road
Oxford OX1 1ND

